
Minutes of Meeting 


Glenford Village Council

  February 2, 2016
Present:
Mayor Leonard Sheppard  

     


Sharon Phillips
Visitors: Brownie Bear – Mrs. Brian Butler 
Robinson’s preschool Class

Jeff Ours   
    
   Ben Carpenter    

Heidi Carpenter

         

Paul Currence

Caleb Garza

Tom Phillips


Tom Coleman              


Linda Nicodemus

Absent


 Brandon Fox

 Brian Zets

         



Mayor Sheppard called the meeting to order.

Everyone stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call was taken and visitors acknowledged.

Minutes of the last meeting January 5, 2016 and January 26, 2016 were distributed.    Council President Jeff Ours made the motion to suspend the reading and accept the minutes as presented.  Seconded by Council Member Brian Butler and all present voted in favor and the motion carried.

Visitor Comments –

Sewer Report: Tom Coleman stated that the flow meter is down and there having a difficult time trying to find the problem. They sent one back to find out what’s wrong.  The Lab results are showing a high count of suspended solids. He feels that it is directly related to filter, transducer and the flow meter is no longer sending signals through the scada. So, Heidi is taking pictures and sending them he so he can do the calculations, He thanked Heidi for her help. The test results are good but the suspended solids and the EPA is aware of the problems with the filter. The EPA inspection went well he just needs to file a few more reports.  Mayor Sheppard talked about algae in the outfall pipe and there was supposed to be a backflow prevention valve in the prints and Tom will contact ADR. 
Ben Carpenter – Perry County Soil & Water – Floodplain Administrator: He came to update the Council on the Floodplain and there have been a few changes and we will need to update the legislation but they are minor. If you have any questions or residents questions have them contact him. 
The update for the canoe/Kayak launch to be put in along Jonathan Creek with Clean Ohio Grant is taking care of 75%. The other 25% is donations from the property owners who are donating the land. The Launches will be: Glenford, Glass Rock and Mt. Perry. He would like to get an official resolution supporting the Launch and parking lot. Council will have Brian Zets draft a resolution for the next Council meeting. 
The Commissioners has received a grant to EPA Brownfield clean up grant such as industrial or old gas stations properties. The old post office could be one of those site the grant is specific to petroleum. So, please contact the owner to see if they want help removing the tanks with these funds. The Council talked about the old post office building and the old country store. Perry County is trying to get funds from the state to help the Buckeye Lake region. 
He asked about the Burr Oak proposal situation. The Mayor gave him a copy of the Commissioners meeting stating that Glenford was the problem but the Village doesn’t have a problem people who need clean water in the county getting it. The Village already has clean water and has paid for part of the line between here and Thornville. The Village has its own separate debt for the water system in Glenford plus the expense of operating and maintaining it. 

Council President Jeff Ours explained the process that Somerset, Thornville and Glenford had to go through to get the Commissioners to reject the proposal. He also explained the history of how the Village was required to get water. The sewer was put on hold because the EPA found arsenic in the wells and stated that the Village had to get water. So, Glenford partnered with the County to get water the County and Glenford went together on the line and pumping system that runs from Thornville to us. The Village is still paying the loan from the Village infrastructure water tower, pump station, lines and all the lines $10,000 a year. We pay for the operations of the water system too. Those funds come from the water billing and as the loans are paid off we will lower the rates to our customers.  We pay the County for the water at a higher rate $3.44 per thousand gallons than the pay $2 per thousand to Thornville. We supply not only Glenford but also out in the Township without charging them a higher rate. The County is already in the business of water and sewer and they are making money. Thornville has stated that they will support us. 
Fiscal Officer Linda Nicodemus stated that this doesn’t make since that they want to talk about our community population of 173 was the problem. I don’t understand them how they could talk so bad about a community that when they were told that their residents water was a health hazard and they did everything to get good clean water for their residents and those a mile out into the Township. They took on debt and the operation of a water system. Then they were told they were polluting Jonathan Creek and they had to get a sewer system. The County didn’t help them. They got over $2,500,000 million dollars in grants and loans to get one. This Village is a viable part of this County and it’s a shame that they talk about them like this. We made public records requests and found that the majority of the County system is debts free it’s an asset valued at millions of dollars paid for by county tax payers.  If Perry County Commissioners wanted to sell it to Burr Oak for 50 years and then they would charge those same tax payers whatever rate they want and gain millions of dollars of infrastructure. They should really look at why they would do that to their residents. This Council and Mayor only make $16 and $ 20 per meeting and they get nothing for plowing the streets, mowing, repairing pot holes in the streets, testing the water, testing the sewer, cleaning the parks and the buildings etc.  They even saw a need for Police protection and worked hard to figure out how to get it without costing their residents. They contract with Somerset and Somerset just gets the money for the tickets. 
Water Report: Mayor Sheppard stated that on December 15 we installed a new meter at Bill Miracles. January 15, 2016 – freeze plug was installed and the 12 new meters came in. They had a water leak at a trailer by the new house on that needed turned off. The 26th the pressure tank needed drained and pressurized. . 
Mayor Sheppard introduced Ordinance 16-001 –An Ordinance authorizing the Mayor and Fiscal Officer to execute a personal service agreement for Legal services with Isaac Wiles Burkholder & Teetor, LLC, and declaring an emergency. – First Reading. A yearly contract to have Brian Zets remain our Solicitor.
Council President Jeff Ours made a motion to suspend the readings of Ordinance 16-001 and Council Member Brian Butler seconded. All present voted in favor and the motion passed.

Council Member Brian Butler made a motion to approve Ordinance 16-001 as submitted and Council Member Caleb Garza seconded. All present voted in favor and the motion passed.

Mayor asked if everyone had a chance to review the financial report that Fiscal Officer Linda Nicodemus distributed. Council President Jeff Ours made a motion to approve the Monthly Financial report and Council Member Heidi Carpenter seconded. All present voted in favor. 
Mayor asked if there was a motion to pay bills. Fiscal Officer Linda Nicodemus stated that there were several bills that we have not received that will need to be paid prior to the next Council meeting. Council President Jeff Ours made a motion to pay bills including the ones that will be due before the next meeting. Council Member Brian Butler seconded the motion and present voted in favor. 

Old Business:

Mayor Sheppard - 2013-2014 Audit Report – Fiscal Officer Linda Nicodemus distributed the Audit report for their review. The old finding from the previous Fiscal Officer has been improved and the only finding we had was from the switch over from the old system to the Auditor of State’s UAN system. Council discussed the report and they thanked the Fiscal Officer for her hard work. Council President Jeff Ours made a motion to accept the Audit Report and Council Member Sharon Phillips seconded. All present voted in favor. 
Mayor Sheppard discussed that he has two bids for Hoover Center Siding and Council President Jeff Ours will be trying to get one more by the Council Committees meeting.

Mayor Sheppard asked if the Council want s to advertise for the mowing contract. Council asked if there are funds for that. The Fiscal Officer stated that we need to limit it and monitor them so that we don’t go over budget. They will get some fliers and an ad but we need to identify the areas better. 
Mayor Sheppard discussed possible paving we need to get estimates so that we can apply for grants. Council Member Paul Currence and Administrator Tom Phillips will work on getting those. 

Mayor Sheppard discussed that there are still 22 not connected to the sewer, only 8 that we need to send a letter too. The rest are on Charlie’s waiting list. Everyone is paying weather they are connected or not. We will send letters out once the weather breaks. 

New Business:

Mayor Sheppard discussed Crooksville that they refused Burr Oak water and are trying to obtain grants to repair their old water system.
Mayor Sheppard stated that Larry Toki heads the County Community Service workers and said that he would have workers for Glenford. Removing sediment fencing and other construction waste left from the sewer project; clean the ditches and streets. 

Mayor Sheppard explained that the water and sewer needs a lift for the truck and he found one for $300. He and Tom were going to make one but they can’t even get the parts for that cheap. He also stated that they need an air compressor. Council agreed to the need and asked if the funds were appropriated for those type of purchases and the Fiscal Officer said yes. 
Mayor Sheppard reminded Council of the missing weed eaters that were taken from the garage. He would like to look into building or purchasing a cage for the street garages small equipment storage area. Council agrees.
Mayor Sheppard discussed the Attorney Generals free Public Records and Open Meeting training in New Lexington on March 18, 2016. Council Members want to attend and Linda will register them online. 

Council Member Brian Butler made a motion to adjourn at 9:02 pm and was seconded by Council Member Caleb Garza.  All present voted in favor and the motion carried.

Mayor Leonard Sheppard



Linda Nicodemus, Fiscal Officer

